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CITY OF SAN BRUNO

DATE: March 1, 2022

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council

FROM: Jovan Grogan, City Manager

PREPARED BY: Ryan Johansen, Police Chief

SUBJECT: Receive Report on Police Radio Encryption and Infrastructure Project

BACKGROUND: In October 2020, the California Department of Justice (DOJ) issued a 
mandate that all police departments encrypt radio transmissions in order to protect Personal 
Identifying Information (PII).  Meeting this mandate requires that the San Bruno Police 
Department replace existing radio equipment and infrastructure, as that equipment is not 
capable of encryption.  Since October 2020, Staff has been engaged in an extensive project 
aimed at identifying the best long-term options for meeting this DOJ mandate.  

Staff will provide City Council with a presentation (see attached slide deck) regarding the 
progress of this project. The solutions and associated costs that staff anticipates recommending 
in the near future are included in the presentation.

ATTACHMENTS: 
1. Presentation 


